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To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical 

Sciences Subcommittee

Re: CIS Minor Semester Conversion Proposal

Date: May 24, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI met on Monday, May 23 to review the semester conversion proposal for the CIS Minor.  The CIS Minor has undergone a few changes from its quarter version, which had two tracks (the Information Systems track and the Programming and Algorithms track), each of which included a number of required courses and a series of electives from which students chose two additional courses. The semester version of the minor will have three tracks (listed simply as A, B, and C), each of which will have one required course with one prerequisite.  Students will take a common core of two courses, and will then choose two technical electives from an approved list.  There has also been a change in course numbering.  A number of 200 level quarter courses were converted to 1000 level semester courses which could not be included in the minor and so will now be listed as prerequisites.  There were a few issues that will need attention before the proposal moves forward:

First was the issue of the number of 2000 level courses in the minor.  This will need a waiver to precede or accompany the minor approval.

Also, there was some inconsistency in the language describing the structure of the major.  Whereas each track (Programming Fundamentals) includes one required course and one prerequisite (which is not part of the minor), the semester course list (number 11 of the proposal, page 1) describes the tracks as being comprised of a “sequence of two courses.”

The first paragraph of Attachment #3 (Semester Advising Sheet) states that “each track consists of a...prerequisite...followed by a 3-credit course.” This should read, “followed by a 3- or 4-credit hour course,” since one of the courses is 4 credit hours.

Finally, the minor is categorized as undergoing minimal changes on the PACER form, whereas the proposal itself lists the conversion as having “some” changes.  These should be consistent.

Once these issues have been addressed, the minor will be ready to move forward and so we advance it to the CCI with a recommendation for approval.  

If I can answer any questions about the proposal or our recommendations, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thanks.

Jim Fredal

cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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